

November Meeting Highlights


Fifty-eight Waterways members gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the November 14th luncheon meeting.  Jack English recognized Campbell Transportation for their participation at the luncheon and Coast Guard Public Service Award Recipients were recognized by a round of applause.
Coast Guard News
CDR Wischmann reported on the following:
· The M/V Elizabeth M Report of Investigation was released last week and the case is now officially closed.  No further action will occur regarding this incident.

· The 4th Joint WAP/HDWA Marine Incident Summit meeting was held in Marietta last week and was, by all accounts, a very productive discussion.  

· Pittsburgh TWIC sites will be identified sometime between January and April.

· With the change in the weather, a test of the Ice Committee calling tree will be completed in early December to ensure accuracy and currency.

· LTJG Jodi Min was introduced to the membership.  She is a marine inspector and also works as MSU Pittsburgh’s Public Affairs Officer.  Members were encouraged to introduce themselves to her.

Al Stein raised an issue regarding the marking of a boulder that has fallen in the water near Lock 2 on the Mon.  The Coast Guard It was confirmed that the rock has been marked.  At that time, the U.S. Army Corps was requested to research removal of this obstruction that poses a hazard to navigation in the area.
Army Corps of Engineers

Richard Lockwood was unable to attend.  Jim Rockovich presented the attached report. (See Attach1)  

COL Mike Crall thanked the members that worked on the Repair Schedule for 2008 and 2009 which was issued on 6 November 2007 in Navigation Notice No. 07-34; these jobs will have navigation impacts.  After recently visiting Montgomery L/D and reviewing the poor infrastructure conditions that exist at Montgomery, the maintenance schedule becomes paramount for keeping our aging facilities at an acceptable level of service.  The President’s veto of WRDA was overridden by Congress.  This is an authorization bill for about $3M for navigation and about $90M for local flood protection/risk management projects; an appropriation must follow to get actual funding for any of the authorized projects.  It will be important to work towards an appropriation to get these funds.  Regarding the Elizabeth M final report, several action points have been taken.  No dam gate adjustments will be made while a tow is in the lock chambers at the Emsworth, Dashields & Montgomery Locks.  Also, a determination of the dam gate opening will be made in regards to locking procedures that the Corps will require for knockout lockages at these three Locks.  Once the target gate opening has been determined in cooperation with the Waterways Association and the USCG, it will become Standard Operating Procedure for these Locks to secure the head of a tow until the towboat is secured to the tow during a knockout lockage.  It is important that we continue to enhance safety that doesn’t negatively impact industry.

National Weather Service
   
William Drzal presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville reported on the following:

· Companies wishing to obtain a Port Security Grant should consider associating with the Area Maritime Security Council.  The Port of Pittsburgh is acting as fiduciary agent to these grants, but decisions will be made by the AMSC.  Any questions should be directed to Mary Ann Bucci of the Port of Pittsburgh or Dave Morgan of the Coast Guard.

· Chuck Minton, Rex Woodward and other waterways members were thanked for their assistance in the preparing a grant application to assist the towing industry to retrofit/restore engines to burn cleaner air. We hope to hear early next year if the program is funded.

· In next year’s budget message, be prepared for an initiative to increase user fees. The most likely mechanism would be a lockage fee that would be extremely detrimental to this region. It is closely being monitored by the National Waterways Foundation and others.  This may become a large part of our message to legislators, and to the public, during next year.

 Navigation Committee Report
  
Dick Ehringer reported on the following:

· The Army Corp of Engineers 2008 Repairs/Maintenance program has been reviewed and finalized.  However, the 2009 schedule still require additional work.

· A 350 foot clear path has been promised by the turnpike bridge construction area at mile 14.7.

· The Washington Landing Marina is requesting a permit adjustment.  A new permit application must be applied for with the Army Corp of Engineers.  Once posted for public comment, the Navigation Committee will review and provide feedback.

· Dick also identified that Marine Incident Summit meetings are very beneficial and should be continued in the future.
Legislative Committee Report

Mark Devinney emphasized that WRDA does not authorize any new projects in our region, nor does it provide any appropriations.  Adequate funding for the regions unfinished projects must still be pursued with Congress every fiscal year. 
Other Meeting Comments

No other comments were made.
November Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for December 12th at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, December 6th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
December 12, 2007 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon: 


Caesar Salad w/fresh mancini croutons

Roasted Sirloin of Beef w/mushroom demi-glace sauce

Chartiers Cheesy Potato

Cream de Menthe Parfait
Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, December 6th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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